

June 2018 OMBC/ Patrol Committee meeting minutes

Present: Sue Dukart - Director, Thuan Nguyen, Pete Skram, Nick Bacon, Barb Schultz, James Neal, Deb Eberling, Kenny Bearden.

- 1) Review of McKee Classic coverage- even though the Patrol coverage was a little sparse the event went well and we got the critical areas covered. However, it wasn't as fun for patrollers since most of us were patrolling solo, and it was a cold, wet morning.
- 2) IMBA- Mountain Bike Patrol Rules / Ski Patrol Rules and how this might affect OMBC/ DPMBP as an IMBA chapter. At this time we are doing more as a patrol than what IMBA/ National Mountain Bike Patrol asks. So we are going to keep doing things as we have been.
- 3) Designating a set day of the month for Patrol Committee meetings so that people can plan ahead a bit more and hopefully we can get better participation and attendance. The day will be the 4th Thursday of each Month from 6-8 pm. July meeting will be July 26th at the home of Deb Eberling.
- 4) Should meeting minutes be forwarded/ downloaded to the website for other members to see- the consensus was yes for transparency and so that interested members can see what we do. Sue will take minutes at all meetings and forward these to Joe Preston to download to website.
- 5) Outreach day for USFS @ Hewlett Gulch - July 14th. Sue will confirm this date with Kristy Wumkes before sending out emails for volunteers.
- 6) Patrol Group Rides each month to try to stimulate more social and group outings for patrol.

*June 30th- Old Flowers Road, Pingree road, Buckhorn - approx. 37 mile .
Followed by Sue's mountain gathering at her cabin up the

Buckhorn

- July 14th Hewlett Gulch outreach day and group ride.
- August 11th Hermit Park Group Ride.

7) T or C - Patrol representative(Deb Eberling) report: Patrol is being asked to arrange for emergency services (ambulance and EMT bike group) to help at this event. Deb Eberling has the contact information and she and Kenny will contact Rob Collett also to get this arranged.

8) Patrol Certification stats; 26 of 39 certified patrollers have submitted and cleared their background checks (as of 6/7/2018). We discussed that for next year the patrol director will require the confirmation email from Verified Volunteers to be forwarded or turned in in order to get the free parking pass for the season in order to encourage full

compliance with all requirements for patrol. Sue will be sending out emails to those certified patrollers that have not cleared/ submitted the background check.

9) Lastly, the patrol reporting documentation was once again brought up by Rhonda and how it is not in a format that is readily transferable to the land agencies documentation system so it is virtually unread information at this time. Sue will email Rhonda and Pam to get their IT/ documentation person in contact with Pete Skram who can then establish the appropriate Google spreadsheet to meet their needs and ours .

This concludes the June Patrol Meeting.

Sue Dukart.